30 Sept 2022 Head: A. S Naismith

Dalling Road London W6 0UD o Jel: 020 8748 2566 o อาลเป: office@fgschool.uk o เพื่อรูปัย: floragardens.lbhf.sch.uk

Parent Teachers Association Annual General Meeting - Wednesday 6th October 2022

The PTA is holding its Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 6th October from 8.40 - 9.30am. All parents are encouraged to attend.

We are looking parents who are interested in joining the PTA in the following roles:

Chair

Provides leadership for the PTA, sets agenda and manages meetings.

Vice Chair

Works closely and supports Chair on roles, tasks and events.

Treasurer

In charge of handling money raised at events and approving payments.

Secretary

Arranging meetings with the Chair and taking minutes.

Volunteer

The ideal candidate is able to motivate pupils and parents and can think on their feet! Each year the PTA organises our School Disco, Movie Night, Summer Fair and much more...

If you are interested in any of the roles please contact Ms C Kelly at <u>ckelly@fgschool.uk</u>

What do PTAs do?

A PTA is a Parent Teacher Association, an organisation with a mission to make the school a better place for children to learn. Flora Garden's PTA brings together parents, teachers and children to raise funds and strengthen the school community. Money raised is usually spent on things for the pupils that the school budget does not cover.

Why should I join one?

There are many reasons why you should join the PTA. From making new friends and getting to know the school environment, through to help much needed funds and making a difference to the children and school community.

What will be expected of me?

There is no expectation on any parent volunteer, any amount of time you can give to the PTA will always be well received.

There are a variety of ways you can get involved - attending PTA meetings through to volunteering at events or the coordination events. Even donating preloved items, raffle prizes or suggesting ideas are ways of getting involved.

Parents can come to the meetings to just listen and learn, or they can take a more active role if they want.

Value Award Winners

Nursery - Ayanna Reception - Vinson Year 1 - Evelyn

Year 2 - Anaiyah

Year 3 - Raihan

Year 4 - Pavanna

Year 5 - Lilah

Year 6 - Sa'ad

Sport - Marina Y3

Class Attendance

Reception - 84.4%

Year 1 - 98.9%

Year 2 -95.2 %

Year 3 - 93.5 %

Year 4 - 94.8 %

Year 5 -96.8 %

Year 6 -97.1 %

Well done Year 1



We have had another fantastic week in Reception. The children have shown amazing learning during their Phonics and Maths lessons. We also welcomed David who has blown us away with his incredible artistic skills!

O) SELF Randy Randy



School Meals

The cost of a school meal is £1.95 per day, £9.75 per week. You can pay via www.pay360education payments.com. If you need any help logging in please contact the school office. The menu is available on our website. If you are experiencing any difficulties with paying please let us know so we can help. Free School Meals Eligibility Checker:

https://pps.lqfl.orq.uk/

Dyslexia Awareness Week

Next week, 3rd-9th October, is Dyslexia Awareness Week with the theme of 'Breaking Through Barriers'.

The theme looks at how those living with dyslexia have overcome obstacles in their lives, this could be during education, work or general day-to-day living.

ESOL courses at West London College

ESOL courses are for people whose first language is not English and range from pre-entry up to Level 1. The courses will help improve your English, speaking and listening, reading, writing and Maths up to GCSE. Please follow the link below for further information.

https://www.wlc.ac.uk/courses/esol



Dates for your diary

Wednesday 06.10.22 PTA AGM - 8.40am

Friday 14.10.22 Nursery Cake Sale - 3.00pm

Friday 14.10.22
International Evening
(more information to follow)